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FFrroomm  tthhee  EEddiittoorr    
 
This month’s magazine begins with some excellent 
news from the Making Space for Wildlife project, 
with an update on the wildflower meadows they 
originally planted back in spring last year. They are 
apparently doing very well. 
 
We are grateful to the two readers who responded 
to the article in the June Meeting Point about the 
wartime plane crash near Washingpool Hill.  We 
now have a photograph of the aftermath of that 
awful event, and details of a similar tragedy that 
happened only a few weeks later, involving another 
young Canadian. 
 
There are reviews for two local events that took 
place in May. Both the Murder Mystery Evening, 
held in St Mary’s Olveston, and Marlwood’s Got 
Talent, were clearly very successful. 
Congratulations to all those involved. 
 

 
 
This month’s cover photograph of two marbled 
white butterflies is by Ruth Gale 
       
Meeting Point   Founded in 1976 by the Anglican and          
Methodist churches in Olveston, near Bristol. 
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Publication date 
1st of each month 

Material for August 2023 
to the Editor or Deputy Editor 
by 10th July 2023 

 

01454 418259 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 
The Georgian House, 6 The Plain 

Chiropractic 
Johnatan Williams Msc DC 

Carol Williams MSc DC 

Acupuncture 

Massage 
David Sanders Lic Ac. M.B. Ac.C 

Josie Cole MTI  

Open weekdays 8.30am-7pm   
 

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz
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Vicarage Farm 
 Holistic Therapy Centre 

 

Hypnotherapy 
 

A safe and effective treatment: to  
remove stress, anxiety, depression 
and phobias.  Allowing positive and  

powerful changes in your life. 
Tel 01454 614390  

www.vicaragefarm.org 
 

BBrriinnggiinngg  bbaallaannccee  bbaacckk  
iinnttoo  yyoouurr  lliiffee..    

  OOffffeerriinngg  aa  wwiiddee  rraannggee  ooff  
HHoolliissttiicc  TTrreeaattmmeennttss. 

 

Making Meadows - the 
continuing story              Angela Hague 

  
In support of the Parish’s Making Space for Wildlife endeavour, in spring of 
2022, a team of volunteers scarified areas of grass to sow a mixture of 
meadow flower seeds in the Vicarage Lane playing field and by the Old Down 
football pitch.  In collaboration with the Parish Council’s mowing team, the plan 
was to spare a larger area around these seeded areas from grass cutting to 
create mini-wildflower meadows.  

Despite some promising foliage appearing among the grass, we did not see 
many flowers last summer.  Therefore, a further plan was put into place in 
October 2022, when the areas were supplemented with yellow rattle seed. 
Yellow rattle is a semi-parasitic wildflower plant, which depletes nutrients that 
neighbouring grasses need.  For this reason, yellow rattle is often described 
as the 'meadow maker' due to its ability to weaken vigorous grasses, allowing 
other wildflowers to flourish.  

This May were very excited to see 
yellow rattle flowering in all of the 
areas that had been seeded.  The 
reduced grass cutting has enabled 
other wildflower plants to become 
established.  While the yellow 
rattle is now busy producing its 
seed, a tantalising mixture of 
green leaf growth can be seen, 
and oxeye daisies are flowering.  

There are 25 different species of 
wildflower in the original mix of 
seed that was sown, so keep an 
eye out for what might be 
flowering next! 

 

 

 

 

Making Space for Wildlife is part of the Olveston Parish 
Council Biodiversity backed and funded initiative. 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mike@mdaerials.co.uk
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

Olveston Parish 
Council                  Pat Savage 

 

 
 
Council Elections 
At the Council Meeting held on Tuesday 30th May, John Hughes was elected 
Chairman.  The Councillors elected to chair the various Committees are as 
follows: 
Finance:                                  Pat Savage 
Planning:                                 Di Buckley 
Recreation and Leisure:          Martin Gibson 
 
The Council continues to be two Councillors short.  We do ask anyone who is 
interested in shaping the Parish’s future to contact our Clerk please on 
olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk .  The Council will always welcome parishioners 
who have a particular expertise, but who do not wish to sit on the Council to 
get in touch.  We would particularly welcome assistance with our 
Communications. 
 
Annual Parish Assembly 
Apologies are extended to Sue Farr who was not credited with her 
presentation on Green Force in the July edition of Meeting Point.  Sue’s 
presentation was informative in outlining the work of Green Force.  The Green 
Force article in the June edition had the theme of ‘Harmony’. 

 
The Olveston GP Road 
Race 
This was held on Sunday 
28th May.  The weather 
conditions were perfect.  The 
race was incident free.  This 
was the 30th year of the race 
and was re-named as a 
tribute to the villages 
involved.  More photographs 
are available on the village 
Face Book pages. 
 
(photo: Derek Baker) 
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Bus Stop Guardians 
The three bus stops in Old Down on the Crescent, Olveston on the New Road 
and on Tockington Green are looked after voluntarily by local residents.  
Unfortunately we have now lost our volunteers at Old Down and Olveston.  If 
anyone is at all interested, and for further details, please contact: 
pat.savage@olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk  
 
  

Murder Mystery Evening  

 
 

In May, two very successful charity murder mystery evenings were held in the 
village hall.  Both nights were sell-outs and all the teams had lots of fun trying 
to work out who did it, how they did it and their motive.  Written by our very 
own Paul Harrod, the play provided comedy and lots of red herrings to 
challenge the 'little grey cells'.  It was performed by members of Parish 
Players with an interesting twist to the plot at the end of the evening!  The 
winning teams received a bottle of champagne.  Delicious, home-made curries 
were served, and a team of hard-working helpers toiled away behind scenes. 

It was fantastic that over £2500 was raised for the Nepalese charity, Aanandit, 
who do amazing work with underprivileged children and young people, making 
a big difference to their lives and future life prospects.  

Thank you so much, to everyone who helped, made curries, and came along 
to take part in the evening.  
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

COMPANION 
AND

DRIVING SERVICE

Now taking bookings in your area!
•  For people of all ages unable to drive but 

wish to remain independent
•  Supported trips to the doctor, hospital, 

shops, bank, hairdresser, vet, etc.
•  Social outings, holidays, help at home 

and much, much more
• DBS checked and First-Aid trained
• Dementia friendly
• Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle
• Fully Licensed

To book your Daisy
07951 079 558 / 0333 014 6211

northbristol@drivingmissdaisy.co.uk 
www.drivingmissdaisy.co.uk

Olveston and Tockington WI 
We had many great visits in June.  We went to Highgrove - King Charles' 
Garden, a beautiful local garden, The Wave for a coffee, the Merchant 
Venturers' House in Clifton for a guided tour and to Hinkley Point to see the 
new power station.  We were also impressed hearing from Angela Baker, a 
member's daughter, about her highly successful career in the RAF. 

Jed from NEAT will be helping us with our phones and tablets at our IT 
workshop on July 11th and there will be a garden party to look forward to. 

If you are interested in joining us, please contact Angela Green on 01454 
615222.  Olveston and Tockington WI meet on the second Tuesday of the 
month at 7.30pm at Olveston Parish Hall. 

Old Down Cricket Club       Tony Gardner 
 
150 Club Winners June 2023:  
£50    John Peplow 
£15    Barry Reeves 
£5      Greg Welsher 
  
Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winners:  
13/05/23   Barry Reeves 
20/05/23   Andy Rowen 
03/06/23    Harry Kitchen 
 
July Fixtures at The Park: 
01/07/23   1st XI v Twyford House CC 
08/07/23   2nd XI v Bedminster CC 
15/07/23   1st XI v Bishopston CC 
22/07/23   2nd XI v Carsons/Mangotsfield CC 
29/07/23   1st XI v Chew Magna 
 
1.00pm Start, All spectators welcome.   Up the Down! 
 

Alveston Gardens Association 
3rd July: Richard Harvey talking about ‘Gardens of Madeira’.  

7.30pm at the Jubilee Hall, Alveston 
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GRANGE CARPETS 
 
 

• CARPETS 
• VINYLS 
• LAMINATE FLOORS 
• RUGS 
• CURTAINS 
• BLINDS 

 
Serving the local community since 
1984, Grange Carpets are your first 
choice for flooring, rugs, curtains, 
and blinds. We supply most leading 
brands of carpet and vinyl as well as 
ILIV curtains and the Think Rugs 
range. Our carpet prices include 
standard fitting, with a free home 
measurement and consultation 
service. 
Grange Carpets is a member of the Associated 
Carpet Group. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRANGE CARPETS 

28 ST MARY STREET 

THORNBURY 

BRISTOL BS35 2AT 

 

01454 419805 
 

 

Aust Parish Council 
Parish Council vacancies 

At the last council meeting, Anne Wiseman was co-opted onto the council to 
fill one of the three vacancies left at the recent election.  Thank you Anne!  

This means there are still two vacancies for 
Parish Councillors.  Anyone who thinks they 
might be interested in being part of the council 
is warmly encouraged to talk to one of the 
current councillors (contact details at 
bit.ly/austpc_main) or contact the Clerk to ask 
any questions they might have and find out a bit 
more about what is involved.  

Parish councillors get involved in a broad range 
of village issues; in recent months the council 
have commented on planning applications, 
obtained funding for Coronation celebrations, 

pursued National Highways for resolution of traffic congestion around the M48 
bridge and the re-opening of Sandy Lane tunnel, identified priorities for South 
Glos. Council maintenance works across the parish and obtained Asset of 
Community Value status for the White Hart, amongst many other subjects.  
None of this would be possible without community representatives stepping 
forward to be Parish Councillors! 

Coronation celebrations 

The parish council was successful in obtaining a 
grant towards putting on events in celebration of the 
Coronation.   Residents of Littleton enjoyed a coffee 
morning (although apparently some prosecco may 
have been consumed as well!) whilst Elberton held a 
community picnic.  Luckily the sun came out at the 
right time and a great time was had by all!  

The council has decided that any leftover funds, 
once costs have been covered, will be donated to 
the three village halls, which are such a great 
resource for community events throughout the year.  

 

Bottom page advert 1 

 

 

 

  

For Detailed Aerial Photos of Homes, 
Rooftop Inspections & Orthomosaics  

call Neil on 07986 162088 

 

  

For Detailed Aerial Photos of Homes, 
Rooftop Inspections & Orthomosaics  

call Neil on 07986 162088 
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

SEVERN SIDE TAXIS
SIX SEAT COMFORT

AIR CONDITIONED CAR

RING STEVE WARD

07879 601011

HOSPITALS 
EVENINGS OUT

AIRPORTS
BUS STATIONS

White Hart, Littleton, receives Asset of Community Value status 

We have just heard that our application for A.C.V. status for the White Hart 
pub has been successful.  This is only given to properties which provide 
strong social and community benefits.  It has no impact on the current 
operation of the pub but does mean that should the current owners ever 
decide to sell, there would be a period during which the community could look 
at possibly taking ownership or otherwise ensuring that the pub continues as a 
community asset.  Hopefully it will never need to be used, but if the situation 
arises, then the legal framework is in place to give time for plans to be 
developed.  Many thanks to all those who helped to gather evidence of the key 
role of the White Hart in Littleton village life! 

Public rights to inspect council accounts 

Following our recent successful audit, the council has published details of their 
accounts and governance processes for the past year, as required by the 
Transparency Regulations 2014.  Anyone who would like to see these 
documents can access them on the council webpages (bit.ly/austpc_docs) or 
contact the Clerk.  

Next parish council meeting 

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 11th July at 7:30pm in Elberton 
village hall.  Agendas for council meetings are posted on the village 
noticeboards at least five days before the date of the meeting and are also 
available on the council web page (bit.ly/austpc_docs).  Residents are very 
welcome to attend.  

 

Emma Pattullo, Parish Clerk 

(01454) 837271 
austparishcouncil@gmail 
.com 

 

St Peter’s Hospice Garden Party 
St Peter’s Hospice Severnside Support Group would be delighted to welcome 
you to Grove House, The Street, Alveston (BS35 3SX) to a Garden Party on 
Sunday 16th July 2.30pm to 5.00pm by kind permission of Geoff and Carol.   

Entrance is £5.00 to include tea and cake. There will be a raffle and books for 
sale. 

Please come along and support St Peters, your local Hospice. Bring a picnic 
chair, listen to the music of Panache Steel Band, and enjoy the gardens.  
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BBaabbyy  aanndd  TTooddddlleerr  MMuussiicc!!  

Have fun and enjoy music with your child 

Meet others and share music as well as 

a cuppa and maybe cake

Suitable for ages from 0-4 with a supporting 

adult of any age 

10:30am Wednesdays in Severn 
Beach Village Hall 

£2-5 for an hour session dependent on 
numbers 

FFI Contact Janet Harrison janet_harrison@outlook.com  or 
07562 212435 or turn up to a session  

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk
Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

More on The Last Flight of Sgt. 
Harold Clinton Cotnam    Nick Fear 

Following the article in June’s Meeting Point, I was contacted by the 
knowledgeable local historian, Eric Garrett.  He pointed me to his book, 
‘Olveston and Aust Parishes in the Second World War’ published by the 
Olveston Parish Historical Society, which contains this photograph of the 
wreckage of Harold Cotnam’s plane.  If you look closely you can see about 
half a dozen people standing around and viewing the wreckage. 

 
Eric’s book also includes a list of similar military related plane crashes in the 
area, including the one detailed below, which was sent to Meeting Point by 
another local historian. 

The Last Flight of Sgt. Harold 
James Robinson.              John Stennard 

When I read Nick Fear’s feature ‘The Last Flight of Sergeant Harold Clinton 
Cotnam’ in last month’s Meeting Point, it seemed very familiar.  Some years 
earlier I had written a number of features for the Almondsbury Lich Gate 
magazine, articles which chronicled incidents occurring locally during WW II.  
One was of a remarkably similar and tragic event which also involved the fatal 
crash of a Hawker Hurricane fighter, piloted by a Royal Canadian Air Force 
pilot with the first name of Harold.  It took place over Almondsbury just a few 
weeks after Harold Cotnam’s crash.  
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

We also print for lots of local clubs, events and businesses.

Based in Severn Beach we offer convenient off-road 
parking right outside our door!

We print everything from 
Wedding Stationery to Business Stationery

Our professional design and modern printing techniques 
have saved time and money for lots of people.

Fast, efficient and professional.

Why not let us print for you?

01454 631289      
info@motionprinting.co.uk     
www.motionprinting.co.uk

Do you know we print the 
Meeting Point Magazine?

Sgt. Harold James Robinson of the Royal Canadian Air Force was a member
of 87 Sqn, based at RAF Colerne, which was flying Hurricane IIC aircraft in a
‘Night Fighter’ role. In the late afternoon of 13th December 1941, Sgt.
Robinson’s Hurricane was seen to dive out of cloud at around 1500 ft. The
Hurricane continued to dive until it hit the ground close to a farm on Tockington
Lane. The aircraft was destroyed and the pilot killed on impact. It was thought
Sgt. Robinson had lost control at around 10,000ft.

Sgt Robinson was 19 years old and the son of Henry James and Frances
Amelia Secord Robinson of
St Catherines, Ontario,
Canada. Sgt Robinson is
buried in Canford Cemetery,
Bristol, in the
Commonwealth War Graves
section. The inscription on
his headstone reads,‘ Yet,
though thy smile be lost to
sight, to memory thou art
dear.’

Two 87 Sqn Hurricanes at
Charmy Down airfield.

News from St. Mary’s 
Debbie Harries

Concert at St Mary’s Olveston
We are delighted to welcome back the Bristol Sinfonietta Orchestra for a 
concert on Saturday July 15th, 7.30pm 
This is always a wonderful evening of music so book your tickets early!
Tickets £8.50 available from 
Debbie Harries 07870557961
David Shaw 01454 612781 

Summer Quiz
We will be holding a quiz at St Mary’s on Saturday July 29th, 7.30pm 
This includes supper. A paying bar will be available.
Tickets £7 per person. A maximum of six per team.
To book contact Debbie: oboe-debbie@live.co.uk
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Bristol Carriage Masters

- Religious or non-religious funerals
- Bespoke funerals for burial or cremation 
- Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

- Direct cremations 

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

 

  

Effective Treatment of: 

Back and Neck Pain 

Arthritic and Rheumatoid Pain 

Joint Pain and Injuries 

Sciatica and Trapped Nerves 

Tendonitis and Muscle Injuries 

Tension Headaches 
 

Please call on 07870 219249 or visit our 

website www.tockingtonosteopathy.co.uk to 
make an appointment or discuss how we can help.  

Run by Natalie Gladstone - over 20 years’ experience. 
Easy parking on site - all major health insurances covered. 

Old Down Hill, Tockington, BS32 4PA.  

Olveston Church and Village Fete 
The Olveston Church and Village Fete will 
be held on Saturday 19th August from 
2pm to 4pm.   

As usual, it will be held on the closed road 
at the top of Church Hill, with further 
activities, including the tea and cake stall, 
inside St Mary's Church. 

We're still finalising the stalls, but hope to 
have, amongst others: 

 'Splat the Rat'; Giant Connect 4 and 
Giant Jenga; nerf-gun alley; Bric a Brac; 
Book store; Pimms stand; face-painting; 
Plant Sale; Hook the Duck; Lucky Dip; 
BBQ; chocolate coins game; Basketball 
Hoops, and the famous Bottle stall…..plus 
many more! 

Please put the date in your diary. and we 
hope to see you there. 

 

First Friday Community Café at 
Tockington Chapel 
The next community coffee morning will be on Friday 7th July in Tockington 
Chapel at 9.00-11.30, and the following one on Friday 4th August.  Please 
come along and invite your friends.  Remember to spread the word to others 
who may not receive Meeting Point.  Tea, coffee, squash and delicious cake 
will be available, cash payments only please. 

If you could help us run a future 
coffee morning or do some 
baking for us, please get in 
touch via: 
TOCS.friends@gmail.com.  
Also, please let us know if you 
have any suggestions for ways 
to support the Chapel and the 
other local Methodist buildings.  
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DOMESTIC APPLIANCE 
REPAIR SPECIALIST

Tel: 01454 850522 - Mobile: 07917441539

REPAIR SPECIALIST

Tel: 01454 850522 - Mobile: 07917441539
Email: d-cr@live.co.uk - Web: www.d-crdomesticappliances.co.uk

Fast, friendly and effi cient service
Sales - Service - Repair

• WASHING MACHINE
• TUMBLE DRYER
• DISHWASHER

• FRIDGE FREEZER
• COOKER

• HOB OR HOOD

South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

Green Force 
Do you know what ‘Net Zero’ means?  Net zero means 
not adding to and reducing by 1.5% the level of 
greenhouse gases (GHGs) in the atmosphere.  Green 
House Gases include carbon dioxide (CO2) and methane 

(CH4) and the UK plans to reduce these gases to Net Zero by 2050.  

CO2 is released when oil, gas and coal (fossil fuels) are burned.  CH4 is 
produced through farming, and from landfill which is essentially our 
unrecyclable household rubbish.  These gases cause global warming by 
trapping the sun's energy.  Not all emissions can be reduced to zero, so those 
that remain need to be compensated for by removing greenhouse gases from 
the atmosphere.  This is known as ‘offsetting’.  Natural offsetting 
methods include planting trees and restoring peatlands, eating less red meat 
and utilising more renewable energy resources such as solar and wind power. 

What will net zero mean for individuals?   Individuals will have to adjust 
their lifestyle and make improvements to help meet the target. 

Have you thought of…..starting literally ‘at home’ and checking your house 
has good insulation especially roof and windows?  Light bulbs can be changed 
to LEDs which use less energy.  However small the changes, in the long run 
your energy bills will be lower and your house will be warmer.  Also, any small 
changes made individually will add to the nation’s 2050 target.    

Friends of St. Mary’s 
 
The prize winners in the June draw, held on 1st June 2023 were: 
 
Amount Number Name 
£150 531 Mr & Mrs M Scott, Olveston 
£75 642 Mr & Mrs C Paterson, Tockington 
£50 507 Mrs J Jones, Olveston 
£25 316 Mrs Y Williams, Olveston 
£25 301 Mrs J Rawles, Olveston 
£20 352 Mrs V Brown, Olveston 
£20 168 F Milward, Olveston 
£20 495 Mr & Mrs M Gibson, Tockington 
£20 485 Mrs S Lyons, Ingst 
£20 192 Mr P Phillips, Olveston 
 
If you are not yet a member and wish to join the lottery, please telephone 
Andy Phillips on 01454 614890 or email andisp28@hotmail.co.uk.  
Don’t forget, if you’re not in you can’t win! 
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Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

www.cookinongasltd.co.uk 
enquiries@cookinongasltd.co.uk

Men’s Walk and Chat Group Kevin Wood

The Men’s Walk and Chat Group is not about speed walking or endurance! 
We walk at a pace where we can enjoy a chat. We meet and walk every other
Monday, departing 9.30 am from Tockington Green and sociable dogs are 
welcome. We have been meeting for a few months now and there are 8
‘regulars’.

With the numerous Bank Holidays in May our fortnightly dates have shifted 
slightly, so in July we will walk (& chat) on July 3rd, 17th & 31st. Walking
dates will appear every month in the diary section of this magazine. I have 
also set up a WhatsApp group to keep everyone informed. If you would like to 
be added to the WhatsApp group, or have any questions, please email me
at kevin.wood@prepit.co.uk with your mobile telephone number. 

Olveston School’s Reflective Space 
Olveston CEVC Primary School has been celebrating the creation of their 
outdoor reflective space, which was funded by the ‘Sow and Grow’ appeal at 
St Mary’s Church, Olveston and Olveston Parish Council.

The aim was to create an interactive, reflective 
outdoor space, to help promote children’s 
mental health and well-being in a corner of 
Olveston School grounds which was little used. 
Children and staff were consulted about what 
they would like to see included in the space and 
eventually a design was drawn up from the 
ideas. Unfortunately, Covid then hit and 
everything had to be put on hold until it was 

possible to build it. However, the reflective space has now been built, 
including a beautiful rainbow cross mosaic made by the children with Mrs Jo 
Baxter and one picturing swifts which visit the school every year. It has 
seating areas, one of which is covered, a small maze and a range of planting 
including herbs, lavender and other scented plants. Children and staff have 
welcomed the opportunity to enjoy this area where they can sit quietly, reflect 
and enjoy the natural surroundings.

On Tuesday 2nd May, representatives from both the church and council were 
invited to the school to enjoy a celebration of this space. This included song, 
poetry and prayer by the children and a blessing by Rev. David Moss. Mrs 
Amanda Luke, headteacher, then announced that the school wanted to 
respond to the generous gift from the local church and council, by the school 
twinning with a family in Kenya to create a kitchen garden for them. It was a 
very special occasion.
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Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

    Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

 
Introducing a brand new coaching 

programme with TH Tennis. 
Offering 5 days/week coaching 

from kids to adults 
 

Clubspark.lta.org.uk/THTennis 
 

www.ottctennis.co.uk 
 

Now’s the time to get back 
on court. 

MY NEAT        TECHNICAL SUPPORT FOR YOU - AT HOME

I’m Jed, the Tech Guy - I have a world of technical knowledge and the patience of a saint! 
No matter how big or small your issue, I can solve it either in person, over the phone or on line. 

LAPTOPS, COMPUTERS, PRINTERS, MOBILE PHONES, TV’s, XBOX,  JUST ABOUT ANYTHING REALLY 

And best of all – I can come to you!  Silver Surfers and technophobes - I’m your man. 

I know your requirements are unique and because I work independently for you, 
I can deliver the most affordable solutions to your doorstep. 

I also support local customers with personal shopping. If you need a trip to Curry's PC World, John Lewis, 
Apple or the store of your choice I can advise you on the best deal to match your tech requirements. 

So what are you waiting for, call me and your tech issues will be resolved in no-time! 

Email: help@myneat.co.uk  Tel: 01454 406000 Web: myneat.co.uk 

Olveston Parish Hall 
Annual General Meeting 

The rescheduled AGM will be held in the Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday 6th July. 
Please come and support your wonderful local amenity and the people who 
run it.  We need some new blood on our Management Committee, so if you 
feel that you may be able to contribute to our team then please come and find 
out more.  Wine and Cheese will be served to further induce attendance. 
 

Movie Club 
The Movie Club is taking its 
annual break for the summer 
but will return in October.  Full 

details of the autumn programme will be published in the October edition of 
Meeting Point. 

(As a member of the audience at many of these films, I would like to say thank 
you to all the volunteers who run this excellent village club.  I, and the many 
other ‘regulars’, really appreciate your efforts. Editor) 

Thornbury Art Club Summer 
Exhibition 2023 
 
It gives us great delight to share with you the dates when we can welcome you 
back to the Thornbury Methodist Church Hall to see our Summer Exhibition.  
We aim to provide you with a great variety of media and styles.  Items will be 
available for sale, and you will have the opportunity to vote for your favourite 
painting.  
 
The Exhibition opens on Saturday July 22nd and runs until Sunday July 30th 
inclusive.  Opening hours are: 
Monday to Saturday 10:00 - 18:00hrs 
Sundays 14:00 - 16:00hrs 
The exhibition is free, and everyone is welcome. 
Venue: Thornbury Methodist Church Hall, Castle Court, High St. BS35 2BQ) 
 
For more details contact Fiona Foyer:  fionafoyer1@gmail.com 
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A COVID-safe and aaordable alternative to nursing home care.

0117 456 2490

      

    
- Small, friendly classes 
- Enviable success rate for 
   Senior School entry
- Pathway Programme 
   for Years 7 & 8
- Wrap-around care 
- Excellent facilities

        Tockington Manor School             

Independent Preparatory 
School and Nursery 
for Boys and Girls aged 2 - 13

Scan the QR code / Visit www.tockingtonmanorschool.com / Call 01454 613229  

Chasing Dragonflies                       Paul Godwin 

The broad bodied (see above) and four spotted chasers are dragonflies which 
feature in our local area from May to July.  They are among the first 
dragonflies to be seen in summer and are a common sight on ponds, lakes 
and very slow-moving water such as our rhines.  It is said that if you put a 
pond, however small, in your garden then a broad bodied chaser will be there 
in moments!  We have a modest pond in our garden, and it was - along with 
red and azure blue damselflies - one of the first we observed.  Each year 
since, we have had a male and female from the end of May into late June 
early July.  

Identifying dragonflies and damselflies can sometimes be tricky so I thought 
as this species is one of the most identifiable, beautiful and common it may be 
of interest to Meeting Point readers. It also has some very distinct and 
recognisable behaviour.  Writing on the 31st May, I was only going to write 
about the broad bodied chaser, but today on the 1st June, a four spotted 
chaser has now arrived in our garden.  It is quite similar to the female broad 
bodied, so I will include both as I assume they will both be present in the area!  

In very general terms, there are a number of species of large dragonflies (not 
including demoiselle and damselfly) these being hawkers, emperors, golden 
ringed, emeralds, club tail, chasers, skimmers and darters, each having a 
number of subspecies, far too many to discuss.  In our area you can see some 
of these such as emperors, chasers, darters and hawkers.  As with all insects 
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

We are hiring
Join our Team at Beech 

House in Thornbury

Contact us
0117 992 7012

some types of dragonfly are found in certain types of habitat so, locally, you 
should be looking for those which would be supported by lakes or ponds and 
very slow moving water. 

Dragonflies are amazing insects and have exceptional powers of sight and 
flight.  Their wings are very light but extremely strong, they can reach speeds 
up to 22 mph.  They are also very efficient hunters and a fearsome insect to 
others.  Their larvae, which live in water for up to two years, are also efficient 
hunters.  Thankfully, the ancestors of dragonflies (Protodonata), which grew to 
have wingspans of one metre, are not present today or we humans may have 
had an insect chasing us around for a meal! 

As you can see from the photograph at the start of this article, taken on the 
25th May in our Olveston garden, the male broad bodied chaser is very 
identifiable.  Perched on long grasses, his key identification marks are the 
broad blue abdomen with yellow edges and the dark wing bases attaching its 
wings to its thorax.  The female also has a broad abdomen with yellow edges, 
dark wing bases but the overall colour of the abdomen is a yellowish brown.  
Their behaviours are similar to the four spotted chaser.  So there are distinct 
differences but it is easy to confuse the two especially on first sight. 

This four-spotted 
chaser was 
photographed on 
May 27th at Poors 
Allotment Nature 
Reserve,  
Tidenham, 
Chepstow NP16 
7LY, which is only 
about 25 minutes 
away from 
Olveston.  

It is very difficult to 
distinguish 
between the male 

and female four spotted chaser, but I believe it to be male from its perching 
behaviour.  There are a few key points regarding differences in its identification 
compared especially to the female broad bodied chaser.  The abdomen is 
narrower and the final third of the abdomen is shaded black.   And crucially 
there are four spots across its fore and hind wings.  When you look closely 
you can also see on its wings there is not the dark wing base, it is more a 
shaded orange.  The behaviours of four spotted and broad bodied chasers are 
quite similar so again with regard to the female broad bodied chaser it can be 
quite easy to confuse it with the four spotted in flight, so wait for it to perch or 
lay eggs is my tip! 
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Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

The males take up territorial perches, defending their territories, searching for 
females and food.  They all fly very quickly and erratically which, when seen, 
is a very distinguishing feature.  They can be very difficult to follow, but the 
male especially will always return to its perch.  If you have a pond of any sort 
in your garden it is worth making sure there is a good perching point very 
close to the water about hip height.  This could be a garden ornament or other 
garden structure especially one with a point, or you could use twigs or 
branches.  This will encourage them to perch and stay in your garden and 
around your pond. 

Both species mate in flight and this lasts only a few seconds but is quite noisy 
with a sound I can only describe as rustling or bristling which I believe to be 
their wings rubbing together.  Both females lay their eggs in flight over water 
plants, by flicking their abdomen and eggs into the water.  It is typical for the 
male of the species to be hovering close by at this stage protecting the female 
from other males whilst this happens.  Ihave read that the females may 
sometimes mimic this to stop being harassed by males.  

On our recent visit to 
Poors Allotment nature 
reserve we witnessed a 
spectacular event.  
There was a beautiful 
but chaotic scene of 
broad bodied and four 
spotted chasers mating 
over a natural spring 
pond.  Whilst these 
were the majority 
species, there were 
also emperors and I 
believe hawkers in 

amongst them.  A crude estimate would be around 50 dragonflies who were all 
trying to claim territory, mate and lay eggs at the same point.   It was 
impossible to photograph them in flight but you could when they occasionally 
perched or whilst egg laying.  I have never seen such a display of dragonflies 
before and it was rather special.  The photograph above shows a female 
broad chaser laying her eggs in flight. 

So, you will hopefully read this in June, which will still give you time to go and 
look for these wonderful dragonflies.  I am sure if you do that you will also see 
other damselflies and dragonflies in our area.  

There are many sources of information you can use to identify them.  
https://british-dragonflies.org or  www.wildlifetrusts.org to name but two.  All 
have online information, and there are also many good books and guides 
available. 
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New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales

Salmon Fishing Exhibition    Jenny Newley 

Thornbury and District Museum has revived a 
popular exhibition, Severn Salmon Fishing, 
originally curated a few years ago by the late Nick 
Large.  It tells the story of salmon fishing in the 
River Severn, recording traditions and crafts handed 
down through generations.  From the mid-1960s, 
Nick had been talking to the fishermen on the river, 
listening to stories of their tough working lives and 
taking many wonderful black and white photographs 
of them at work.  The exhibition shows just a small 
part of his research into their unique way of life. 

Following that exhibition, Nick was encouraged by 
volunteers at the museum to produce a book based 

on the large amount of material he had gathered 
over the years.  ‘The Glorious Uncertainty: Salmon 
Fishing in the River Severn’ was almost completed 
when he died suddenly.  Fortunately, volunteers 
Meg Wise and Tony Cherry were able to finish his 
work and the book was published in 2020, just 
before the first lockdown.  It can still be purchased 
at the museum.   

If you missed the exhibition the first time, do         
come and have a look at it now.  We’d love to see 
you. 

‘Severn Salmon Fishing’ is at Thornbury & District 
Museum in Chapel St. Tuesdays and Fridays from 
1pm to 4pm, Saturdays from 10am to 4pm.  Free entry. Tel: 857774.  
www.thornburymuseum.org.uk   

 

New Toddler gym advert 

 

 

The Chantry, Thornbury - Friday mornings
Almondsbury Creative - Saturday mornings

It's the magical combination of imaginative play, sport and
burning energy! Outdoor classes this summer for 2-7 year olds.
 

Winning the gold medal for
children's sports classes

www.miniathletics.com Mini Athletics Bristol

Contact: Hannah Shears  Email: hshears@miniathletics.com
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For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

Marlwood Really Has Got 
Talent  

The glittery, feel-good and brimming-with-talent Marlwood’s Got Talent made 
an impressive return to the stage at Marlwood School on 12th May.  We were 
delighted to welcome back the excellent and very entertaining Paris Troy as 
host for the night.  The Marlwood Samba band set the tone from the start with 
an impressive piece of drumming teamwork.  Then it was on to the main event 
with twelve acts vying to be the MGT winner for 2023.  The packed audience 
was treated to a wide variety of performances, including vocalists, dance 
performers, piano soloists, piano and cello soloists, drummers, vocal duets 
and electric guitar soloists.  Although not competing for a prize, the 
incomparable Teachers’ Act was a joyous miscellany of music, costume and 
comedic hi-jinx silliness.    

The team of judges, former pupil and teacher Mr Hulin and current teachers 
Mrs Berrington and Mr Sargent had the impossible job of picking the winner.  
However, at the end, Akira Paterson from Year 11 won the Judges’ Vote, 
singing and performing on the piano “Somewhere only we know”.  Upon 
hearing he’d won the event, Akira said “I’m honoured to have won Marlwood’s 
got talent this year, it was an amazing night that I believe everyone enjoyed so 
thankyou to everyone involved in setting it up.  Also I have to mention the 
amazing array of talent on show that night and it makes me very happy to see 
so many young musicians expressing themselves.  I’m glad the judges chose 
me as their winner and even more glad that I made some people cry - my job 
is complete”.  

Daniil Honcharuk, pictured left, won the Audience 
Vote performing a beautiful piece on the piano.  Daniil 
said “I thank everyone for the support that I won, I was 
very impressed by it, especially the gifts and the 
atmosphere.  I was a little nervous, but most people 
calmed me down.  Thank you to everyone who voted 
for me”.  (Photo by T Holford) 

It was also wonderful to see students supporting and 
encouraging each other throughout the evening, it’s 
not easy to get up on stage and perform in front of a 
packed hall.  And everyone went home buzzing with 
happiness and a smile on their face. 
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Billy Cook
WJC PlumBing & Tiling

07748 085 920
WJCPlumBing@ouTlook.Com

faCeBook.Com/WJCPlumBingandTiling
insTagram.Com/WJCPlumBingandTiling

BaThroom & WeT room design & insTallaTions

Tiling    general PlumBing    PlasTering

Back left to right: Michael Hulin, George Sargent, Louisa Berrington (judges), 
and Akira Paterson (judges’ winner).  Photo credit: H. Birkin 

Special thanks go to The Boar’s Head, Wolfridge Alpaca, Hyde and Co., 
Foxhills Spa – Old Down, Soilfix, Mojo Active, Almondsbury Garden Centre, 
Matt Oliver-Village Care, Filton Golf Club, CHI Homes, Tesco, Morrisons and 
Village Gyms who all donated prizes for the raffle.  

Thank you to Paris Troy for giving his time so generously, and to all the FOMS 
volunteers who organised the event, brilliantly led by Kelly J.  Thanks too to 
the pupils who supported backstage; they did an incredible job.  MGT really is 
a fantastic community event, and all monies raised will go towards funding the 
summer musical being held at the school. More information about FOMS is on 
our Facebook page: @Friends of Marlwood School or please email 
marlwoodfriends@gmail.com.   

 

 

Pam Mcleod advert 

 

�•� 
Pamela Macleod 

HOLISTIC THERAPIES 
REFLEXOLOGY • MASSAGE • AROMATHERAPY 

Member of Federation 
of Holistic Therapists 

07765804144 

**Introductory Offer** 
£10 off any 60 min treatment 

FULL BODY MASSAGE 

*AROMATHERAPY MASSAGE

BACK, SHOULDER & NECK MASSAGE 

REFLEXOLOGY 

60 MINS £45 

60 MINS £48 

30 MINS £25 

60 MINS £45 

PPlleeaassee  aallllooww  aatt  lleeaasstt  1155  mmiinnuutteess  ffoorr  CCoonnssuullttaattiioonn  

**AA  bblleenndd  ooff  ppuurree  eesssseennttiiaall  ooiillss  wwiillll  bbee  ttaaiilloorreedd  ttoo  aaddddrreessss  eeaacchh  iinnddiivviidduuaall''ss  nneeeeddss..
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Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

11 The Plain, Thornbury, BS35 2AG

PHYSIOTHERAPY


CHIROPRACTIC


PODIATRY


CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"


Please Enquire:

Tel: 01454 528608

Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

Thornbury Choral Society  

The Choral Society’s 2022/23 season ended on a high note, with a very 
successful concert at St. Mary’s church on May 13th.  We had a large and 
enthusiastic audience who enjoyed an evening of music to celebrate the 
Coronation. 

The choir were also involved in the “Sing for the King” event which took place 
in Bristol Cathedral.  A massed choir of 650 voices joined together to sing 
Handel’s Zadok the Priest, to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles, but 
also the 650th anniversary of the founding of the City of Bristol.  We were also 
one of only three other choirs to be asked to perform another of Handel’s 
Coronation Anthems, The King shall Rejoice.  The entire programme was 
recorded, and a copy will be sent to the King in due course. 

We are now enjoying our summer break.  We resume rehearsals on Monday, 
September 4th at 8.00pm at the United Reformed Church.  Our next concert is 
on Saturday, November 25th at St Mary’s church, Thornbury and the 
programmer will include “A German Requiem” by Brahms and also pieces by 
Mendelssohn. 

We are always delighted to welcome new singers and feel sure that with so 
many new residents moving into the locality, there must be some enthusiastic 
choral singers amongst them.  Do come along and join us! 

www.thornburychoralsociety.org.uk 

Calendar Girls Box Office Open! 
Calendar Girls is being performed by amateur group, Collaborative 
Productions, at Rangeworthy Village Hall from 21st to 23rd September, 
a charity event raising funds for BUST and Blood Cancer UK*. 

Suitable for those 16 or over, there are three evening performances at 7.30pm 
and a Saturday matinee at 2.30 pm.  Tickets will be on sale with effect 
from 1st July costing £12 and £10 (concessions), also group bookings of 10+ 
get one free ticket.  Visit www.ticketsource.co.uk/collaborative-productions or 
ring TicketSource phone line 0333 666 3366 (for additional £2 fee plus regular 
7% booking fee).  Walk-in cash bookings also available at the Rose & Crown 
in Rangeworthy. 

If you would like to support these two charities by seeing this wonderful play, 
make sure you secure your ticket early as it is undoubtedly going to be 
popular. 

*More information about this event and the charities it is supporting nearer the 
date. 
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447

Thornbury Orchard Group 
 
The Thornbury Orchard Group cares for an old orchard, 
wildflower meadow, ‘Bee Bank’ and so much more. Our aim is 

to enhance the area for the local community whilst aiming to maximise 
biodiversity.  We are part of Sustainable Thornbury and we have been 
rewilding the orchard since 2007.  The wildflower meadow was created in 
conjunction with Buglife's B-Lines project in 2016, and we built a ‘Bee Bank’ in 
2019 with support from South Gloucestershire Council (SGC) and GAPS local 
building suppliers.  We partner with local and national organisations and we 
have won awards for our work, including the RHS SW in Bloom Best Native 
Planting (2017) and the WECA Bee Bold award in (2022).  
 
You will find the orchard and meadow as you travel away from Thornbury on 
the Gloucester Road.  It is just past the Anchor Pub and on the opposite side 
of the road.  We hold a volunteer agreement with SGC, who own the land, and 
manage the area sustainably using scythes and electric tools where 
necessary rather than petrol driven.  We normally meet in the Orchard on a 
Wednesday morning, but we are a very flexible and friendly group and do 
meet at other times.  If you would like to visit, find out more or even volunteer 
please email thornburyorchard@sustainablethornbury.org. 

 
July is a great month to get involved 
and there is plenty to see and do on 
site, with tasks great and small to 
suit everyone.  We maintain the 
area, plant native plants to benefit 
local species and when safe to do 
so have been clearing the stream 
which is so important to biodiversity.  
There is a strong local bat 
population -  an indicator of 
success- not to mention voles, mice 
and frogs in the meadow.  You might 
see ground nesting bees and wasps 
on the bee bank, others visiting 
dead wood in the Orchard, a rose 

chaffer on umbellifers (see photo above) and if you are very lucky - as we 
were last year- the red belted lacewing moth, known in the USA as the apple 
moth. 
   
We’d love to welcome you to the Thornbury Orchard.  For more information 
visit: https://www.sustainablethornbury.org/orchard/ 
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Yours Faithfully        Janet McBride 
      Licensed Lay Minister, St Mary’s Olveston                                                         

It’s the Summer, hooray!  A time of rest and relaxation.  Do you go on holiday 
in July or August?  If you are a school student, or a teacher, you do.  If you 
have a young family, you probably do.  If you just left school, you may not be 
on holiday so much as looking forward to a new stage in your life.  When I left 
school, I was quite happy about it, but many of my friends were in tears!  Even 
if you are happy about what’s happening next, endings and beginnings can be 
hard.  There is something comforting in the familiar, and change can feel 
threatening.  They say that even going on holiday is stressful – I guess it’s a 
change from the usual routine.  

But life is change.  It’s inevitable.  When you face change, how do you 
manage it?  With optimism for the future or sadness for what you have lost?  
Some change can be awful.  The most stressful life events are those involving 
huge change.  None of us is immune to these sorts of major life changes.  
How do we ride out these changes?  How do we come to terms with our new, 
changed lives?  If the new life is full of happiness and excitement, it’s easy.  
But what about those other times of grief?  Unexpected or unwanted change?  
How do we deal with that?  We go to a source of security.  We find strength in 
familiarity and constancy.  If we are lucky, our family, friends and neighbours 
come round and help us through the tough times.   

Our best source of security is in God, our Father.  He is changeless, ever 
faithful, ever sure.  The One who is utterly dependable. Our Rock. 

Paul wrote, in Romans 8:38 and 39 “For I am sure that neither death nor life, 
nor angels nor rulers, nor things present nor things to come, nor powers,  nor 
height nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us 
from the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.” 

What does that mean?  It means that we are loved, forever and always, by 
God himself.  That does not change.  It cannot change.  And we can rely on 
that certainty when life forces change on us that we would rather not face.  
When we put our hands in the hands of God, we can ride the storms of life in 
peace. 
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NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

CChhuurrcchh  NNeewwss  
SSTT  MMAARRYY  tthhee  VVIIRRGGIINN,,  OOLLVVEESSTTOONN  
July 2 10am 

6pm 
Holy Communion 
Evensong 

Rev David Moss 
Rev David Moss 

July 9 10am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Holy Communion 

Rev Lloyd & Rev Bone 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

July 16 10am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Holy Communion 

J McBride, Rev D Moss 
Rev David Bone 

July 23 10am 
6pm 

Holy Communion 
Evening Prayer 

Rev Ann Lloyd 
Janet McBride 

July 30 10am 
6pm 

Holy Communion 
Taizé/Compline 

Rev David Bone 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

Every Saturday in Term Time, ‘REFRESH’, 4.30–5.30 – Fun, relaxed church 
for families, all welcome. 
Every Wednesday, Holy Communion, 10am.  NB. Clergy may change..  
CCoonnttaacctt:: Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email: mossds@gmail.com 
 
CCHHAAPPEELLRRYY  OOFF  SSTT  JJOOHHNN,,  AAUUSSTT  
July 9 10am Morning Prayer Trevor Cook 
July 23 10am  Holy Communion Trevor Cook 
CCoonnttaacctt:  Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
CChhuurrcchh  WWaarrddeennss::  Jenn Dickens 632312 and Jon Burnett 633835  
  
SSTT  MMAARRYY  DDEE  MMAALLMMEESSBBUURRYY,,  LLIITTTTLLEETTOONN--OONN--SSEEVVEERRNN  
July 9 9am Morning Prayer Rev Ann Lloyd 
June 23 9am  Holy Communion Tracey Black 
CCoonnttaaccttss:  Tracey Black 417660  and Tim Pyper  416422 /07802 419451    
  
  
  
  
  
  
HHoolliiddaayy  hhoommee  aaddvveerrtt            
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
Independent Stairlift Specialist

01454 413748 07833 318722
www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

01594 841559 

SSTT  JJOOHHNN  TTHHEE  EEVVAANNGGEELLIISSTT,,  EELLBBEERRTTOONN  
July 9 9am Morning Prayer Judith Heybyrne 
July 23 9am  Holy Communion Judith Heybyrne 
CCoonnttaaccttss:: Judith Heybyrne  616725 and John Gunnery 413225 
 
OOLLVVEESSTTOONN  AANNDD  TTOOCCKKIINNGGTTOONN  MMEETTHHOODDIISSTT  CCHHUURRCCHH  
July 2 10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Mr F 

Maisokewadzo 
July 9 10am  Olv Ch Morning Worship led by Rev Dr John 

Emmett 
July 16 10am Tock Ch Morning Worship with Communion led by 

Rev Dr Simon Edwards 
July 23 10am  Olv Ch Morning Worship led by Mr John Creech 
July 30 10am Tock Ch Morning Worship with Holy Communion 

led by Rev David Hardy 
CCoonnttaacctt::  Rev Dr Simon Edwards  418176, simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 
  
TTHHEE  VVIINNEE  HHoouussee  ooff  PPrraayyeerr,,  PPiillnniinngg  SSttrreeeett,,  AAwwkklleeyy  BBSS3355  44HHLL 
Meeting at 11am every Sunday and on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each  
month at 2.30pm. 
CCoonnttaaccttss: Mike and Barbara Matthews,,  tel. 07512 917229  or email::    
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  
  
TTHHEE  OOAASSIISS  CCHHUURRCCHH,,  OOLLDD  DDOOWWNN  
Services at 6.30pm every Sunday. All are welcome..  
CCoonnttaacctt: Neil Mobbs, cnmobbs@hotmail.com 
  
AAUUSSTT  EEVVAANNGGEELLIICCAALL  aanndd  LLIITTTTLLEETTOONN  EEVVAANNGGEELLIICCAALL  CCHHUURRCCHHEESS  
CCoonnttaacctt: Danny Bamfield 01454 419324 e-mail danny@thebamfields.co.uk  
  
RRCC  CCHHUURRCCHH  OOFF  CCHHRRIISSTT  TTHHEE  KKIINNGG, Thornbury –  
Mass on Sundays at 9.30 and 10.30am 
CCoonnttaacctt::  01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk     
  
SSOOCCIIEETTYY  OOFF  FFRRIIEENNDDSS  ((QQUUAAKKEERRSS)), Thornbury  
Coonnttaacctt:  Chris Willmore, chriswillmore@blueyonder.co.uk 
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DDiiaarryy  DDaatteess  ffoorr  JJuullyy  
Information believed to be correct at going to press. 
1 Sat Thornbury Carnival 11am  
2 Sun Almondsbury Gymkhana, Washingpool Hill, 

Tockington 
11.30  

3 Mon Men’s Walk and Chat Group. Meet on 
Tockington Green 

9.30 
 

 
 

4 Tues Over 60’s Coffee Morning every Tuesday 
Citizens Advice, every Tuesday, Town Hall 
Macular and Low Vision Group 
RBL Women’s Section 

10-12 
10-12 
10.30 
7.30 

DGCL 
 
TMH 
DGCL 

5 Wed Table Tennis  every Wednesday 7pm PH 
6 Thurs Thornbury Farmers’ Market 

Coffee Shop 
‘Good Afternoon Choir’, every week 
Thornbury Art Club every Thursday 
Parish Hall AGM 

9.30 
9-12 
1-3 
1.30 
7.30 

 
StM 
URC 
SMC 
OPH 

7 Fri First Friday Café 
Haven Memory Café 

9-
11.30 
10.15 

TMC 
URC 

8 Sat Coffee Morning at Olveston Methodist Hall 10.30 OMH 
9 Sun Plant and Produce Sale 11.15 StM 
10 Mon Severn Vale Flower Club 2pm SMCH 
11 Tues Thornbury Memory Café 

WI.  
Aust Parish Council 

10.15 
7.30 
7.30 

TMH 
PH 
EVH 

13 Thurs Coffee Shop 
Thornbury Farmers’ Market 

9-12 
9.30 

StM 
 

14 Fri Haven Memory Café 10.15 URC 
15 Sat Coffee Morning at Olveston Methodist Hall 

Bristol Sinfonietta Orchestra 
09.30 
7.30 

OMH 
StM 

16 Sun St Peter’s Hospice Garden Party, Alveston  2.30-5 p. 13 
17 Mon Men’s Walk and Chat Group. Meet Tock Green 9.30  
18 Tues Thornbury Memory Café 10.15 TMH 
20 Thurs Coffee Shop 9-12 StM 

22 Sat Coffee Morning at Olveston Methodist Hall 10.30 OMH 
24 Mon Severn Vale Flower Club practice 2pm SMCH 
25 Tues Thornbury Memory Cafe 

Olveston Parish Council 
10.15 
7.30 

TMH 
PH 

27 Thurs Coffee Shop 10-12 StM 
29 Sat Quiz Night 7.30 StM 
31 Mon Men’s Walk and Chat Group. Meet on 

Tockington Green 
9.30  

  

LLooookkiinngg  aahheeaadd  ttoo  AAuugguusstt 
19 Sat    St Mary’s Church Fete, 2pm 
28 Mon   Cream Teas on Tockington Green 2pm 
 
KEY: AAMMCC  – Alveston Methodist Church, AAMMHH  – Alveston Methodist Hall, 
CCSS  – Castle School, CTK – Christ the King, DDGGCCLL – Daldry Gardens 
Community Lounge, EEVVHH – Elberton Village Hall, OOCC  – Oasis Church, Old 
Down, OOMMCC  --  Olveston Methodist Church,  OOMMHH  ––  Olveston Methodist 
Hall,  OOPPHH – Olveston Parish Hall, QQAAMMPP  – Queen Alexandra Memorial 
Pavilion, Old Down, SSttMM  ––  St Mary’s Church, SSMMCCHH  – St Mary Church Hall 
Thornbury, TTCCCC  --  Turnberries, TTMMCC  -Tockington Methodist Church, TTMMHH 
– Thornbury Methodist Church Hall, UURRCC  – United Reform Church 
 

 
 

Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities 
or services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It 
is always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine 
Copyright Meeting Point 2023.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                   

Meeting Point is printed by Motion Printing Ltd. 
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Tel. 07852 127772 
www.matrixvaleting.com 

matrixvaleting@hotmail.com

• Valeting  
• Detailing 
• Based In Olveston

• Machine Polishing 
• Ceramic coating 
• Fully accredited/insured 


